I nformal Docunment No. <:>

(43rd GRPE, 15 - 18 January 2002,
agenda item 9.)

UPDATE OF UNI TED STATES REGULATORY ACTI VI TI ES

Transnmitted by the Expert fromthe United States of Anmerica

Proposed Anendnents to Service Information Availability Rule

The EPA Adm ni strator signed a proposed rule in 2001, which would
revise the requirenents for providing service information to the autonotive
aftermarket. The key el enents of the proposal would

Make full-text emission-related service and training information
avail able via the World Wde Wb;

Provi de equi pnment and tool conpanies with the information that all ows
them to devel op equi pnent with vehicle reprogranm ng capabilities;
Make enhanced di agnostic information available to the afternarket

di agnostic tool manufacturers;

Make manufacturer-specific diagnostic tools available for sale to
interested parties; and

Require service infornmation be made avail able for heavy-duty vehicles
and engines up to 14,000 | bs. beginning in 2005
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A final rule is expected in May 2002
Proposed Regul ation for Recreational Vehicles

EPA al so proposed new eni ssion standards of NQ, HC, and CO from
several groups pf previously unregul ated engi nes and vehicl es including

$ Large industrial spark ignition engines rated over 19 kWused in
commercial and industrial applications, including forklifts, electric
generators, airport baggage transport vehicles, and a variety of
construction, farm and i ndustrial equipment,

$ Spark ignition non-road engi nes used in off-highway notorcycles, all-
terrai n-vehicl es, and snowrpbil es

$ Di esel marine engines rated at or above 37 kWused in recreationa
boat s

Thi s proposal did not include new standards for hi ghway notorcycles,
but EPA announced its intent to issue such a proposal and requested public
coment .

Non-road Engi ne Staff Paper

In 1998, EPA adopted nore stringent standards for non-road diese
engines. In that rulemaking, EPA indicated that in 2001, it would review
the upconing Tier 3 portion of those standards to assess whether or not the
new standards were technologically feasible. This staff paper presents the
results of the review, reaffirns the al ready published standards, and
requests public comment. Because the Tier 3 regul ations do not adequately
address particulate emi ssions fromthese engi nes, the paper discusses EPA's
plan to begin a separate rul emaking, which will incorporate transient
testing and will address engines and fuel in a single, coordinated program



